
 
Corporation of the Township of Douro-Dummer 

 
By-law Number 2023-55 

 
Being a By-law to appoint a Chief Building Official and  

Repeal By-laws 2021-54 and 2022-52 
 

 
Whereas Section 3, Subsection (2) of the Building Code Act, S.O. 1992, C.23, as 
amended, provides that each municipality shall appoint a Chief Building Official 
and such inspectors as are necessary for the enforcement of the Act in the areas 
in which the municipality had jurisdiction; 
 
And Whereas the Township of Douro-Dummer deems it necessary to appoint a 
Chief Building Official; 
 
Now Therefore the Council of The Corporation of the Township of  
Douro-Dummer hereby enacts as follows: 
 
1. That Don Helleman is hereby appointed as the Chief Building Official 

under the provisions of the Building Code Act. 
 
2. That By-laws 2021-54 - Appointment of Building Inspector/By-law 

Enforcement Officer and By-law 2022-52- Appointment of a Temporary 
Chief Building Official are hereby repealed. 

 
3. That By-law 2022-27 – Appointment of a Chief Building Official and 

Inspectors of the Township of Douro-Dummer and the Delegation of 
Appointment Powers, as Amended, be further amended to replace the 
number “2022-52” in Section 1 of the By-law with the number “2023-55”.   

 
4. That this by-law shall come into full force and effect on the 5th day of 

December, 2023. 
 
 

Passed in open Council this 5th day of December, 2023. 
 
 
 

 
        

 ________________________ 
             Mayor, Heather Watson 
 
 

       ________________________ 
             Clerk, Martina Chait-Hartwig 

 


